
Council Communication

Commerce City 7887 E. 60th Ave.

Commerce City, CO 80022

c3gov.com

File Number: Res 2024-106

Agenda Date: 12/2/2024  Status: Consent AgendaVersion: 1

File Type: ResolutionIn Control: City Council

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AWARD OF A CONTRACT FOR CITYWIDE WIRING 

UPGRADES TO PIPER COMMUNICATION SERVICES, INC.  

 

Summary and Background Information:

The Commerce City Information Technology department is upgrading communications 

cabling in City facilities including the Civic Center.  This project will replace aging CAT5e 

cabling with upgraded CAT6a cabling to meet the technological demands of the City's 

technology now and into the future.  This new infrastructure will bolster network 

capabilities and improve service to every workstation.  One of City Council's Strategic 

Goals is High-Performing Government and this project lays the foundation for the future 

technology that empowers a high-performing government allowing Commerce City to 

better serve the residents in the City.

The costs for this project are part of the approved budget.

The project would tentatively kick off in January 2025 and the project is anticipated to be 

complete in by June 2025. The City has conducted an RFP process in accordance with 

the City's procurement policy. 

The following shows the schedule of events pertaining to the RFP process.  

Solicitation Activity Date (s)

Publication and distribution of the RFP September 11, 2024

Question submittal deadline September 20, 2024

Question answer deadline October 02, 2024

RFP response deadline October 11, 2024

Vendor finalist selected October 23, 2024

Contract negotiation finalized December 13, 2024

The City received four responses to the RFP. The IT Department evaluated all four 

vendors for functionality, technical and security requirements, approach to system 

implementation, and support. Piper stood out as the best solution for Commerce City. 

Staff Responsible (Department Head):  Justin Bingham, Director of IT

Staff Members available if questions arise:  Terren Crider, IT Operations Manager

Financial Impact:  Installation of new CAT6a cabling and demo of old CAT5E cabling:  

$490,000
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Staff Recommendation:  Staff recommends moving forward awarding the contract to 

Piper Communication Services, Inc for installation of upgraded communications cabling 

subject to finalization of the contract and executed by the Commerce City Manager. 

Suggested Motion:  I move to approve Resolution 2024-106, authorizing award of 

contract for Citywide Wiring Upgrades to Piper Communication Services, Inc.
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